
UNL Department of Agronomy & Horticulture
Curriculum Coordinating Committee Minutes
Feb. 21, 2014, 1:00 p.m., 279M PLSH

I. Call to Order & Approval of November Minutes– McCallister
The meeting was called to order at 1:05 p.m. 
Attendees included: Mark Lagrimini, Don Lee, Dennis McCallister, Steve Mason, Zac          Reicher, Ellen Paparozzi, Walt Schacht (CASNR Rep.) and Kathy Schindler & Annie Vance, recorders. Tom Hoegemeyer attended as a representative from the Distance Education Committee. Kathy Schindler welcomed Annie Vance to the curriculum committee. Annie will be taking Kathy’s place as recorder in future meetings, starting with the March 7th meeting. 

The November minutes were approved by consensus. 

II. Old Business

 Ellen Paparrozi asked Kathy Schindler if the Plant Biology major & minor revisions were approved by the Arts & Sciences Colleges in CREQ. Kathy checked CREQ online which showed that the revisions were approved.

Dennis McCallister said he hasn’t heard back from Steve Harris regarding the analysis of LIFE 120 from last semester. The process is ongoing.

III. LIFE I & II Courses
Do we know enough to consider LIFE 120 & 12 to consider them for inclusion in curricula at all?  The consensus was “Yes.” 

For which of our majors and options are the courses appropriate? 
Mark Lagrimini, who has taught LIFE 120, said the course is a very intense and thorough biology course. There are currently only two LIFE (120 & 121) courses with companion labs. The eventual goal is to have a core curriculum for all LIFE Science majors. LIFE 121 is more ecological & systematic. LIFE 120 and 121 can be taken independently and 120 is not a pre-requisite for 121. LIFE 120 is entirely cellular with heavy chemistry and physics while LIFE 121 addresses organisms. There is no curriculum interdependence. Anatomy would not be taught in LIFE 120 & 121.


Zac Reicher said the Turf & Landscape Management major would adopt LIFE 120 & 121, but there were questions about the 7-8 credit difference. The LIFE courses would add 1 credit to the options.
Ellen Paparozzi said she could see the Plant Biology major and options from the Horticulture major, such as the Plant Science and Plant Production options, adapting the LIFE curriculum. She said the LIFE courses wouldn’t fit for all the Horticulture options such as the Sustainable Food or Entrepreneurship options.

Don Lee stated that Plant Science (AGRO 131) already provides baseline biology so the LIFE classes may be duplication. He also said that AGRO 131 would serve the average student better as it has more teaching resources and a smaller teacher/student ratio than the LIFE courses. AGRO 131 has around 100 students plus smaller labs while the LIFE courses have approximately 250 people with labs.  

Don noted that reasons for including LIFE science courses in our majors would include: bringing in more students to our department who are interested in applied plant sciences and showing that our department wants to work with other departments and programs.

Discussion followed and Dennis proposed that the committee add the LIFE courses in our majors as optional courses so students could select between AGRO 131 (Plant Science) or LIFE 120/121. 

There was acknowledgement that including LIFE courses is worthwhile because they would capture students who know very little about plants. LIFE classes could spark an interest in students who do not already have that kind of background, thus leading them to further explore plant science. 
Tom Hoegemeyer said that students in research careers or who want to go to graduate school would find the LIFE courses useful. The faculty advisor would have to catch students who are bound for graduate school early in their academic career so they can be steered toward science options (like the LIFE courses). 

The committee referenced an email sent on Feb. 13, 2014, in which Don Lee suggested ways to incorporate LIFE sciences into existing curricula. It included three options. Don believed LIFE 120 & 121 would be appealing especially to students in the fields of plant science, agronomy, and botany. 

Committee members felt by adding the LIFE courses as “either/or” courses in our majors, advisors could mix and match courses depending on scheduling conflicts.

Steve Mason noted that adding the LIFE courses would help transfer students and students who don’t have a traditional agricultural background.
         Dennis asked Kathy to pull up bulletin.unl.edu on the screen to find Turf and Landscape Management’s current science requirements. Botany has 4 credit hours and Plant Science (AGRO 131) has 3 credit hours. To replace those with LIFE 120 & 121 and corresponding labs at 4 credits each, we would be adding 1 additional credit.

Dennis and Ellen will create a draft to show how the options will look with the LIFE courses added. Dennis will run Agronomy changes by several of the Agronomy faculty with suggestions where LIFE 120 & 121 might fit. Agronomy could offer LIFE 120 (cellular) or BIOS 109 or AGRO 131. 

Dennis requested that changes be sent to him by Friday, Feb.28, 2014.
IV. Strategic Planning Group Membership: It was reported that Roch Gaussoin,department head, would like a subcommittee to pursue a teaching succession strategy. He suggested that the subcommittee include several junior faculty. Suggested subcommittee members based on teaching percentage include Keenan Amundsen (30% FTE), Humberto Blanco (40% FTE), Dirac Twidwell (50% FTE) and John Guretzky. Other committee members could include Bill Gustafson (50% Teaching FTE), Dennis McCallister (as teaching coordinator), Zac Reicher and/or Ellen Paparozzi. 

It was asked if teaching in Omaha might be discussed by this subcommittee or would a separate committee discuss this?  One possibility is that the labs in Omaha could be taught electronically. The decision may be out of the department’s hands. It was also suggested that someone in urban farming should be on the subcommittee.

Dr. Gaussoin is also concerned that there are too many courses offered every semester with low enrollment. Committee members want to look at overlap, outcomes and efficiency.  Discussion followed regarding classes in Omaha, low enrollment numbers, class overlap, room availability, etc. It was suggested that teaching faculty may need more incentives for teaching more classes. Would hiring more professors of practice solve teaching needs? Or should the positions be tenure track?  

Tom Hoegemeyer asked about adding a GIS (Geographic Information Systems) class for Ag engineering.

Zac and Ellen said they’d be willing to serve on the subcommittee. Dennis will contact other faculty members to form the subcommittee.

V.
Approvals & Updates from CASNR Curriculum Committee:
          The following courses were approved by the CASNR Curriculum Committee: 
· HORT 388 was crosslisted with ABUS in the AgEcon Department. 
· Walt Schacht also reported that the Integrated Sciences degree through CASNR is starting. Enrollment is expected to be low for now but could grow to 20 students. This major is in addition to the Applied Sciences degree.
VI.
Courses in Progress: 
· AGRO/RNGE 444/448 (Vegetation Analysis). Dirac Twidwell revised the content and description. It had small enrollment so changes could attract students from the School of Natural Resources.
· AGRO 906 (Crop Modeling course) Haishun Yang changed the prerequisites and semester and year offered. He also changed the offering from spring to fall.
VII. Adjournment: 
The meeting was adjourned at 2:10 p.m. Next meeting is March 7, 2014, 279M PLSH. All future meetings will be held at 1:00 p.m. 
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